Registrar Port 43 Whois Requirements
Issue Description
Under the current Registrar Accreditation Agreement (RAA), Registrars are required to provide access to Whois data to the public via two ways:
1. An interactive web page provided on the registrar’s website, and

2. Port 43 lookup accessed in several ways (such as through command line utility, Whois lookup software, and third party websites)

Registrars have pointed out that with ‘thick’ Registries online, the need for Port 43 access on the registrar level is becoming irrelevant. In their view it does not make sense to provide this data if it is not referred to by the registry and the duplication of the services from multiple data sources may lead to inconsistencies in the results displayed (see also the section on synchronization / migration). If the Whois data is displayed by the registry, and therefore the registry no longer points to the Whois server of the registrar, that server becomes redundant. 

Recent developments
As part of the proposed 2013 RAA, it has been recommended that the current requirement for registrars to provide Port 43 Whois service is no longer required for ‘thick’ gTLD registries. The proposed language reads: ‘At its expense, Registrar shall provide an interactive web page and, with respect to any gTLD operating a “thin” registry, a port 43 Whois service (each accessible via both IPv4 and IPv6) providing free public query-­‐based access to up-­‐to-­‐date (i.e., updated at least daily) data concerning all active Registered Names sponsored by Registrar in any gTLD’. As a result, the WG did not consider this issue in further detail [and is supportive of the proposed change to the RAA also based on its findings in the section on synchronization / migration
].
Conclusion
TBC
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